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Jobs in the Illawarra and services to retirees across the state are once again at risk as NSW 
Treasurer Gladys Berejiklian puts the superannuation front-end company Pillar on the 
privatisation chopping block, according to Greens NSW MP John Kaye. 

Dr Kaye said: "Treasurer Gladys Berejiklian argues that this is about allowing Pillar to invest in 
new technologies for the future. 

"She has failed to argue why this cannot be done under public ownership. 

"The reality is that she wants to grab the cash at the expense of a dedicated workforce in an 
area of high unemployment. 

"When Parliament begins next year, we will be demanding that the Treasurer produce the 
documents that detail the real forecasts of jobs losses. 

"The first move of any new private owner will be to cut jobs to reduce costs. 

"The second move will be to 'rationalise' services which inevitably means retirees will see their 
pensions administered on the cheap. 

"Former Labor Treasurer Eric Roosendaal followed the same well-worn path but failed to find a 
bidder who was prepared to pay the $200 million price he wanted. 

"Current Treasurer Gladys Berejiklian will no doubt do better by offering up even more room for 
the successful bidder to slash jobs and reduce the quality of service. 

"Privatisation is lazy politics. It steals from the future and the community to give politicians like 
Mike Baird the cash to open up shiny new vote-winning projects. 

"The  Illawarra can ill-afford yet more job losses. 

"The Liberals and Nationals care little about the future of the region, having robbed it of a 
publicly-owned port. They then whisked the bulk of the proceeds out of the Illawarra and into 
projects that will help them win votes in marginal seats. 

"They are busy hollowing out TAFE and are allowing jobs in the privatised energy sector to 
disappear. 

"The Baird government should not be allowed to destroy another important public sector 
agency," Dr Kaye said. 

Disclosure: John Kaye holds superannuation policies that are administered by Pillar. He prefers 
to deal with publicly-owned and administered enterprises. 

For more information: John Kaye 0407 195 455 


